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April 10, 2025 

 

Obadiah Rutledge 

Secretary of the Senate 
 

RE: Vote Explanation for Senate Bill 1005 
 

 

Dear Secretary Rutledge, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide my vote explanation for Senate Bill 1005. I voted yes 

on this bill, but voiced my concerns regarding collection and storing of personal data from 

driver’s licenses and identification cards. Even though I am concerned about this issue, 

Subsection (3) of the bill states that “A private entity that swipes an individual’s driver license or 

identification card under subsection (2)(a) or (b) of this section may not store, sell or share 

personal information collected from swiping the driver license or identification card.” For this 

reason, I feel that our data will be protected under this policy, and voted yes on SB 1005. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Senator Janeen Sollman 

Senate District 15 


